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On Thursday the 24th of November 
at a Special Meeting, Council 
voted to elect Councillor Darryl 
Houston as Mayor for the next 
four years. Following this, at the 
Inaugural Meeting on Tuesday the 
29th of November, Council elected 
Councillor Tim Moffat as the new 
Deputy Mayor for the next four 
years. 

2022 Council Election Results 
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CEO’s Corner
I wish to extend my congratulations 
to our recently elected Councillors 
who were successful in the Local 
Government Elections. I look forward 
to working with you for the full term 
ahead. 

Last week, our team at Council held 
an Elected Members Induction Day. 
Members were guided through 
their roles and responsibilities as 
Elected Members, given an insight 
into the world of Local Government 
and provided an overview of the 
organisation and the various functions 
of the District Council of Yankalilla. 
Elected Members were also given an 
opportunity to share their aspirations 
for the next four years as Councillors. 
A common thread over the day 
was communication and a desire 
to see us continually work on this. 
Communication comes in various 
forms and an early observation of 
mine as CEO is that we can absolutely 
improve the quality and consistency 
of communications from Council to 
its ratepayers, residents and visitors. 
I stand firm on the belief that we 
need to have a constant awareness 
of the community we serve and 
we are sharpening our focus on 
improvements to our communication 
methods and standards. 

Building from this, I would like to 
address some concerns that we know 
are circulating within the community. 

Last month I met with the Normanville 
Sailing Club to listen to their concerns 
regarding the potential relocation 
of their Club Shed.  A key outcome 
was that I pledged to pause any 
relocation until such time as options 
could be considered in collaboration 
with the Club, together with our 
Elected Members.  With the elections 
now concluded, we can schedule 
some discussions to understand the 
need for change (if any), options and 
costs before a decision will be made 
by the Elected Members. I really 
enjoyed meeting with the Club and I 
look forward to working towards an 
outcome that satisfies the needs of all 
relevant parties as best it can.   

There have also been concerns 
in the community regarding the 
ownership of the Normanville Surf Life 
Saving Club (SLSC) and Café/ Kiosk 
Building. I would like to reassure all 
readers that the building now under 
construction will be a Council owned 
asset. After a unanimous resolution 
passed by Elected Members in July 
2022, Council signed a Development 
Agreement with Surf Life Saving 
SA and the Normanville SLSC. This 
Agreement allowed Council to assign 
construction rights to the Normanville 
SLSC while retaining ownership and 
great influence over the development 
outcomes at the site.  

The agreement also allows the 
Normanville SLSC to be a party to 
the construction contract signed 
by Partek Constructions. Whilst 
not a party to the construction 
contract, Council will continue to be 
a collaborative partner during the 
building process and will receive the 
building at handover in late 2023.

Upon completion of construction 
there will be space available for three 
tenants; the Normanville SLSC and 
two other tenants in the form of a 
Café and Kiosk (with the option to 
have one tenant operate both the 
Café and Kiosk). Council will soon be 
undertaking an ‘approach to market’ 
process to understand the interest 
and likely income for Café and Kiosk 
tenancies. 

In the meantime, we are retaining 
a focus on ensuring great user 
experiences for all visitors to the 
foreshore precinct during summer, 
whilst recognising some impact 
associated with the construction site.  
We are currently seeking Expressions 
of Interest from vendors who can 
offer services such as food trucks, 
pop-up food stalls, ice-cream vans 
and coffee vans. Keep reading for 
more information in this month’s 
edition of In The Loop. 

Five Councillors were re-elected in 
the 2022 Council Elections and will 
have four new members join them. 16 
nominations were received; six in Field 
Ward and ten in Light Ward.  

Once again, the elections saw strong 
voter participation in the Yankalilla 
District, with 2,365 eligible voters 
casting a vote. At a voting rate of 51%, 
that puts our community well in front 
of our neighbouring councils (City of 
Victor Harbor 46%, and  Alexandrina 
Council 44%), demonstrating how 
engaged our community is. 

Congratulations to all Councillors 
and the Mayor who will steer our 
community for the next four years. 

Thank you! 
Thank you to the Council Staff who 
dedicated their Saturday to counting 
the thousands of returned votes, 
under the guidance of staff from 
the Electoral Commission of South 
Australia. It was a lengthy process and 
we appreciate your time and diligence.

At its Inaugural meeting on Tuesday 
29 November, Council resolved to 
hold Ordinary Council meetings 
once a month on the third Tuesday, 
commencing at 4.00pm in the 
Council Chambers at 1 Charles Street, 
Yankalilla. 

Elected Member contact details are 
available online at www.yankalilla.
sa.gov.au/council/organisation/
elected-members 

The District Council of Yankalilla 
would like to thank the outgoing 
Councillors; Councillor Alistair Christie, 
Councillor Peter O’Neil, Councillor 
Bruce Spilsbury and Councillor Leon 
Zarins for their service and dedication 
to the community. We wish them all 
the best in the future. 



2022 South Australian Tourism Awards
Congratulations to our 2022 South 
Australian Tourism Awards finalists 
Naiko Retreat, Smiling Samoyed 
Brewery, Kool Tours and The Big Duck 
Boat Tours.

The winners and medalists of the 2022 
South Australian Tourism Awards 
were announced at a Gala Dinner on 
Thursday, 5 November 2022 at the 
Adelaide Convention Centre.

Our district was represented by four 
outstanding tourism operators from 
the region including Naiko Retreat, 
Smiling Samoyed Brewery, The Big 
Duck Tours and Kool Tours.

Congratulations to all Fleurieu Coast 
tourism operators who made the 
finals, and special mention to Naiko 
Retreat who won gold in the Self-
Contained Accommodation category 
and to Kool Tours who won gold in 
the Aboriginal & Torres Strait Island 
Tourism Experiences category.

Naiko Retreat and Kool Tours will 
now represent Fleurieu Peninsula and 
the state of South Australia at the 
National Tourism Awards to be held in 
Sydney on March 17, 2023.

We are so proud that our region 
excels in providing outstanding visitor 
experiences.

Annual Report 
Highlights 
a Year of 
Change and 
Opportunities
At a Special Council Meeting 
in November, your Elected 
Members adopted the District 
Council of Yankalilla’s Annual 
Report for 2021/22, chronicling 
a year that saw many changes; 
including the appointment of 
Nathan Cunningham as Chief 
Executive Officer and the 
relocation of council services, as 
Council took to the road during 
the temporary closure of the 
Civic Centre. 

In a year of seized opportunities, 
2021/22 witnessed progress on 
many council projects including 
the commencement of the new 
Library build, the early works in 
the redevelopment of the Jetty 
Caravan Park Normanville and 
significant steps forward on the 
delivery of the Surf Club and 
Café/ Kiosk rebuild.

In this one document, the Annual 
Report contains the answers to 
many questions that have been 
circulating in the community 
throughout the year, we 
encourage the community to 
take the time to read it.

You can view and download the 
District Council of Yankalilla’s 
Annual Report for 2021/22 on our 
website: 

https://www.yankalilla.sa.gov.
au/council/documents-and-
meetings/annualreport



Library Update
Exciting things are happening at the 
Yankalilla Library! 

Inside, the final stages of painting 
and cleaning are underway, to be 
followed by furniture and shelving 
installation. Outside, the decking is 
nearing completion. This will be a 
terrific addition to the space, allowing 
library visitors to relax and enjoy their 
experience outdoors. 

Finishing touches such as exterior 
signage, are also in production and 
plans are underway to hold an official 
opening – stay tuned for more details! 

The wonderful library staff just 
keep going above and beyond; 
busily preparing the collections for 
relocation, all while continuing to 
offer library services to the community 
from the Fleurieu Coast Visitor Centre.  

While in our temporary location, the 
staff have maintained borrowing 
services and programs (such as the 
Home Library Service, Tech @ the 
library, “Sprouts” pre-school program 
at Rapid Bay Primary School and 
facilitated the regional Mayors’ Short 
Story Challenge attracting 208 entries 

from the 3 schools in the District). 
They have also continued to look 
for additional ways to grow and 
despite the complications of working 
across two sites and overseeing the 
transition to the new building, the 
team were recently awarded two 
grants and produced the innovative 
Common Threads Project. 

We thank the staff for their dedication 
and passion for the services they 
provide to the community.  

As this project moves closer to 
completion, the Yankalilla Library will 
continue to be temporarily located at 
the Fleurieu Coast Visitor Centre at 163 
Main South Road Yankalilla 5203.

Phat Rager 2.0
When the young people tell us that 
Phat Rager in Yankalilla was ‘pretty 
good,’ what do we do? We put on 
another one!

Through a partnership with the 
Myponga Progress Association, the 
idea of the 'Phat Rager 2.0 Myponga 
Style' became a reality.

Thanks to the amazing volunteer 
support from the Myponga Progress 
Association, it was another great night 
out of dancing and fun for young 
people, hosted at the Myponga Hall.

 DJ Hazzman provided the 
entertainment and has a talent for 
reading the crowd to deliver a great 
mix of music and get the good times 
rolling. This set the scene for plenty of 
dance battles and funky moves! The 
Myponga Hall was the perfect venue 
with a fairy light ceiling, comfortable 
pockets for chilling out and an 
outdoor area to escape to for a few 
moments if the excitement on the 
dance floor was getting too much.

What is a Phat Rager? 

A Phat Rager is all about giving young 
people an opportunity to make social 
connections, dance and have fun 
in a space where they can express 
themselves.  

Thanks to the input of the Yankalilla 
YAC (Youth Advisory Committee) 
- who developed the concept 
themselves and came up with name 
‘Phat Rager’ – Council now have a 
successful ‘disco’ (but don’t call it a 
disco!) model that can be rolled again 
in the future.  

We have received excellent feedback 
from the young people, their parents 
and the community people that 
helped keep everyone fed and safe. 
Events like these help our youth have 
positive experiences with their peers, 
community leaders and in the place,  
they live. 

To find out more about Council’s 
Youth Program contact Tia Russell on 
(08) 8558 0200 or email tia.russell@
yankalilla.sa.gov.au 



Expressions of Interest Wanted 
District Council of Yankalilla is seeking 
Expressions of Interest (EOI’s) from 
suitable parties that can demonstrate 
an ability to create an activation 
program or experiential offering at the 
Normanville Foreshore.

Construction of the new Normanville 
Surf Life Saving Club and Café/
Kiosk is due to commence in late 
November 2022 with a build time of 
approximately 12 months.

Our priority is to ensure that food and 
refreshment options are available at 
the Foreshore during the construction 
period.

We are also interested in proposals 
that identify other activities that seek 
to bring people together and facilitate 
community connections such as 
open-air entertainment, music, art and 
outdoor cinema events.

To read the Expression of Interest 
document which includes the 
weighted assessment criteria or to 
complete an application form, please 
visit https://www.yoursayyankalilla.
com.au/normanville-foreshore-
activation

Seeds for Snapper 
Ever wondered if we can revegetate 
the ocean? Yes, we can, and we want 
you to be part of it! 

The ‘Seeds for Snapper’ project is 
aiming to rehabilitate seagrass beds 
along our coastline and it’s coming to 
the Fleurieu this summer.

Seagrass meadows are an important 
nursery ground for snapper, calamari, 
whiting and blue swimmer crabs. 
This new project with trial methods 
to rehabilitate degraded seagrass in 
the waters surrounding the Fleurieu 
Peninsula.

OzFish will work with local 
communities, scientists and 
government agencies to achieve this. 
Register your interest to play a role 
and help restore this vital habitat 
to South Australia’s coast. Visit   
www.ozfish.org.au for more 
information

We are proud to support this exciting 
community seagrass restoration 
project in conjunction with OzFish 
Unlimited, Hills and Fleurieu 
Landscape Board, City of Victor 
Harbor, Alexandrina Council, the 
Department for Environment and 
Water and SARDI Aquatic Sciences.



Discounted Cat Desexing 
The District Council of Yankalilla 
(supported by a co-funding grant 
from the Dog and Cat Management 
Board), the National Desexing 
Network and a participating vet clinic 
have joined forces to offer residents in 
need a subsidised desexing program 
to help prevent unwanted cats.

District Council of Yankalilla 
residents on pensions or low income 
with too many cats or adopting a 
stray who can’t afford to desex will 
pay just $50 to desex their cat.

The program is managed by the 
National Desexing Network. Residents 
who need support phone the 
National Desexing Network on  
300 368 992 to find out if eligible. 
If eligible, they will be issued a 
desexing voucher and can then 
contact the vet to make an 
appointment.

These subsidies are available while 
Council funds last.

Dr Joy Verrinder, Strategic Director of 
AWLQ’s National Desexing Network, 
urges residents to get their male and 
female cats desexed between 2 and 
4 months of age, as male cats are less 
likely to fight, roam and spray, and 
female cats can become pregnant 
from just 4 months old and can breed 
continuously after that.

“Yankalilla Veterinary Clinic is this 
participating vet in this program for 
District Council of Yankalilla residents 
and we thank the local veterinary 
clinic for helping with this community 
service,” said Dr Verrinder.

NDN currently manages year-round 
Cooperative Desexing Programs free 
of charge for a growing number of 
Councils around Australia.

“Ongoing desexing programs have 
helped achieve zero euthanasia 
of all healthy and treatable stray 
and surrendered cats in Gold Coast 
City, the second largest Council in 
Australia,” Dr Verrinder said.

More information - https://ndn.org.
au/low-cost-desexing/



Myponga Reservoir Parkrun
The Myponga Parkrun has been 
brought to life by a band of 
enthusiastic volunteers with support 
from Parkrun Australia and support 
from the District Council of Yankalilla. 

Since we have begun, our Parkrun 
team has seen every kind of weather 
imaginable. The always picturesque 
course has demonstrated many 
different types of ‘beautiful’ as we 
have watched the water level rise and 
puddles form.

The Course at Myponga reservoir 
would always be described as 
trail style run with the track being 
made of gravel. Throughout winter 
the adventure was brought to a 
higher level with some of the track 
resembling a mud pit that reacted like 
an ice rink on impact! Never the less, 
the route has proven to be loved by 
many with its challenging hills and 
amazing views. It is a pretty great way 
to start your weekend!

What is Parkrun? 

Parkruns are free, weekly, community 
events all around the world on 
Saturday morning at 8am taking place 
in parks and open spaces.

Parkrun is a positive, welcoming and 
inclusive experience where there 
is no time limit and no one finishes 
last. Everyone is welcome to come 
along, whether you WALK, jog, run, 
VOLUNTEER or spectate. There is no 
pressure to be a runner!

How do I take part? 

Registration is completely free and 
only needs to be done once, whether 
you intend to walk, jog, run, or 
volunteer or do a combination of 
all these things! Simply complete 
the registration form, and head down 
to your local event, be it Myponga or 
elsewhere. You can find your nearest 
parkrun using our event map.

We’d love to see you soon! Here 
are so many reasons to take part! 
Whether you walk, jog, run, volunteer 
or spectate, you can learn new 
skills and enhance your health and 
happiness in the great outdoors 
whilst making new friends, feeling 
part of your local community and 
improving your fitness. Still not 
convinced? Check out loads of 
inspirational stories from Park runners 
on our blog, or watch them on 
our YouTube channel.

If you are interested in finding out 
more, follow us at Myponga Reservoir 
parkrun on Facebook or check out 
the Parkrun Australia webpage at 
https://www.parkrun.com.au/ or 
email us at mypongareservoir@
parkrun.com

Dogs on Beach During Summer 
The weather is warming up and our 
beaches are getting busier. To make 
sure everyone can safely enjoy the 
beach, we have restrictions in place 
for walking your dogs on the beaches 
over the summer period. 

From 1 December to 28 February dogs 
are to be on-leash and under effective 
control from 10am to 6pm on the 
following beaches:

• Morgan’s Beach 

• Rapid Bay Beach

• Second Valley Beach – East of the 
causeway/jetty only 

• Myponga Beach - East of the 
pedestrian access point 

• Lady Bay Beaches – From Little 
Gorge Outlet to South of the 
Bungala River estuary 

• Carrickalinga Beach - Between 
Carrickalinga River and 
Carrickalinga Head 

• Carrickalinga Beach - 100 metres 
either side of the beach access by 
the public toilets 

Outside of these time dogs are 
permitted off-leash, but always under 
effective control. 

Please remember to follow the local 
signs which are in place to protect the 
critically endangered Hooded Plovers. 

Council encourages you to 
familiarise yourself with on/off leash 
restrictions on the beaches where 
your furry friend likes to run. Refer 
to signage or visit Council’s website 
for complete details.



Letters to Santa
The Christmas magic is back in the 
District Council of Yankalilla and 
Santa’s letterbox is back in the main 
Council office, ready for all the letters 
full of wishes from children of all ages! 

Bring your own letters or use the 
Christmas paper by the letterbox to 
write your letter.

To help make sure the elves have 
enough time to deliver the mail 
directly to Santa please post 
your letters by Friday the 16th of 
December. All letters will receive 
a reply from Santa! 

The next Fleurieu Coast 
Community Network (FCCN) 
meeting will be on Monday 5th 
December at 5pm.

Attendance can be either:

In person: 
Council Chambers, 
1 Charles St, Yankalilla. Please 
park at the rear car park and 
enter through the back entrance 
of the Council building.

Please RSVP for catering 
purposes as light refreshments 
are provided.

Join via Zoom: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8502
8916579?pwd=U25VSEpValNVZn
owTTNoVEZoU1lRQT09 

Meeting ID: 850 2891 6579 - 
Passcode: 268359

All community welcome. Service 
providers servicing our region 
also welcome.

To RSVP please email: FCCN@
yankalilla.sa.gov.au

C mmunity Netw rk
FLEURIEU COAST



Australia Day 
Event
Australia Day Celebrations are moving 
back to Normanville!

The 2023 Australia Day Celebrations 
will be held at The Village Green, 
Normanville. 

Council will be presenting awards 
to the District’s Citizen of the Year 
Award Category Winners & presenting 
certificates to our Community Grant 
Winners. 

Where: The Village Green, Normanville 

When: 9:00am – Thursday 26 January 
2023 

Following the Australia Day 
Celebrations, why not make a day of it 
and stay for Gig On The Green, a free 
community event hosted by A Birdie 
Project and proudly supoorted by the 
District Council of Yankalilla.

Gig On The Green will be an afternoon 
of live music with BBQ and bar 
facilities available 12-4pm.
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Summer Waste Collection Schedule 2022-23 
To help our community recycle more, 
FRWA and council will double the 
collection of yellow Recycling and 
green Food Organics Garden Organics 
bins over the six-week summer 
holiday period.

The six WEEKLY collections of 
Recycling bins and Green bins (in 
eligible townships) over the peak 
of summer will be on your normal 
collection day and begin the week 
of 19th December 2022 and finish the 
week of 27th January 2023.

Please note that General Waste to 
Landfill bins (including those with 
any EC Exceptional Circumstances 
bins) will continue to be collected 
fortnightly during this period. 

Over the six-week Christmas and New 
Year holiday period, recycling and 
food waste increases, therefore it is 

important to provide more capacity 
for residents to use their recycling and 
green bins during this time.

This change will Increase waste 
disposal capacity by more than 200% 
over the six-week period, providing 
an increase in service to residents 
who generally have more materials 
to dispose of. For those residents 
outside of townships that do not have 
a green bin, there is still an increase 
in capacity with weekly recycling 
collections instead of the smaller 
general waste to landfill bin. 

This change follows a two-year 
investigation into the best way 
to provide more opportunity for 
households to recycle more and 
reduce waste sent to landfill, with the 
majority of extra waste generated 
over the Christmas/New year period 

being food and packaging. Don’t 
forget, food waste can now go into 
your green bin, along with your 
garden waste, and please ensure only 
compostable bags are used, available 
at a reduced price at councils and 
the Fleurieu Regional Waste depot in 
Yankalilla, Goolwa and Strathalbyn.

The change will provide a significant 
increase in capacity of waste disposal, 
even for those with only a weekly 
recycling collection (see attached 
graphic showing OLD/NEW capacity).

A link to the summary of our 
community trial, bin audits, survey and 
waste data can be found here https://
fleurieuregionalwasteauthority.com.
au/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/
FRWA-Final-Summary-Summer-
Recycling.pdf



Council Decisions 
The following will provide a summary 
of the decisions made at the 
29 November 2022 Council Meeting. 
As always, we encourage you to read 
the complete agenda and minutes 
to get the details and a greater 
understanding of topics at 
www.yankalilla.sa.gov.au/council/
agenda-and-minutes

Mayor’s Report
Nil.

Reports of Members
Cr. Quirke provided a verbal report 
regarding a meeting with residents at 
Christ Church, Yankalilla that both she 
and Cr. Verwey attended. 

Deputations 
Cheryl Lush addressed the Elected 
Members regarding the video 
recording of Council meetings by 
members of the public.

Questions on Notice
Nil.

Questions Without Notice

Questions were asked and answered.

Motions on Notice
A motion from Cr. Quirke was taken 
on notice to be reported at the 
December 2022 Council Meeting. 

Reports of Officers

Appointment of the Deputy Mayor

The report was received and Cr. 
Moffat was appointed as Deputy 
Mayor for the term of four years.

Council Meeting Times and 
Agendas

The report was received and it was 
resolved that the Ordinary Meeting 
of Council will be held on the third 
Tuesday of each month at the Council 
Chambers, commencing at 4.00pm. 
An Elected Member Forum will occur 
on the first Tuesday of each month at 
the Council Chambers, commencing 
at 3.00pm. It was resolved to consider 
the Code of Practice in more detail at 
an Elected Members Forum.

Audit Committee Establishment 
and Membership

The report was received. It was 
resolved to establish an Audit 
Committee. Mayor Houston andCr. 
Gibbs were appointed for the term of 
this Council.

Chief Executive Officer Performance 
& Remuneration Review 
Establishment and Membership

The report was received. It was 
resolved to establish a Chief 
Executive Officer Performance and 
Remuneration Review Committee. 
Mayor Houston was appointed as 
Presiding Member for the four year 
term of Council. Cr. Rowlands and 
Cr. Verwey were appointed to the 
Committee for the term of Council. 
Alison Ashby was appointed as an 
Independent Member to attend 
the probation review and yearly 
performance reviews.

Appointment to Fleurieu Regional 
Waste Authority (FRWA) Board

The report was received. Jodie 
Summer (Directe Corporate Services) 
was appointed to the position of 
Board Member on the Fleurieu 
Regional Waste Authority Board.

Appointment of Board Members to 
Southern & Hills Local Government 
Association (S&HLGA)

The report was received. The 
Mayor and CEO were confirmed as 
appointees to the Southern & Hills 
Local Government Association Board. 
The Deputy Mayor, Tim Moffat was 
appointed as Deputy Board Member.

Fleurieu Regional Assessment Panel 
(FRAP) Membership

The report was received. Cr. Rothwell 
was appointed to be a member of the 
Fleurieu Regional Assessment Panel.

Fleurieu Regional Community 
Services Advisory Committee 
(FRSAC) Membership

The report was received. Cr. Moffat 
and Cr. Verwey were appointed 
as representatives on the Fleurieu 
Region Community Services Advisory 
Committee.

Elected Members Allowance and 
Benefits Policy

The report was received. The updated 
Elected Members Allowance and 
Benefits Policy was adopted.

Monthly Finance Reports

The report was received.

Acting Chief Executive Officer 
Report

The report was received and Council 
endorsed Director Corporate Services 
and Director Assets & Environment to 
act during periods of absence of the 
CEO.

Chief Executive Report

The report was received. 

Minute Action Report

The report was received.

Primary and Ordinary Returns

The report was received and noted.

Model Behavioural Management 
Policy 

The report was received.

Confidential Items 

Review of Confidential Items

The report was received and Council 
resolved to release the ‘Lease 
Renewal Request and Attachments’ 
from Council Meeting (16 November 
2021) as soon as practicable 
following the Council Meeting.

Australia Day 2023 – Citizen of the 
Year Awards Selection 

The report and nominations were 
received and the selection of award 
winners was made by the Elected 
Members. The minutes, report 
and attachments will remain in 
Confidence until the announcement 
of the Award Winners occurs.



Christmas and New Year Operational Hours
Date Council Offices Visitor Information Centre Library

Friday 23 December 9am – 12pm 9am – 5pm 10am – 5pm

Saturday 24 December CLOSED 10am – 2pm CLOSED

Sunday 25 December CLOSED CLOSED CLOSED

Monday 26 December CLOSED 10am – 2pm CLOSED

Tuesday 27 December CLOSED 10am – 2pm CLOSED

Wednesday 28 December CLOSED 9am – 5pm 10am – 5pm

Thursday 29 December CLOSED 9am – 5pm 10am – 5pm

Friday 30 December CLOSED 9am – 5pm 10am – 5pm

Saturday 31 December CLOSED 10am – 2pm 10am – 1pm

Sunday 1 January CLOSED 10am – 1pm CLOSED

Monday 2 January CLOSED 10am – 2pm CLOSED

Tuesday 3 January 9pm – 5pm 9am – 5pm 10am – 5pm

Out of hours and emergency assistance: call 8558 0200

Meeting dates 
Council meetings are held 
on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month at 4.00pm.

Agendas are available the 
Friday prior to the meeting 
and Minutes are available the 
Friday after the meeting, both 
on Council’s website.

Tuesday 20 December 2022

Tuesday 17 January 2022

       1 Charles Street, Yankalilla SA 5203       08 8558 0200
       Open Monday to Friday 9:00am - 5:00pm
       council@yankalilla.sa.gov.au        yankalilla.sa.gov.au

Upcoming 
Agenda Items 
– December 
2022
• Consideration of 

Community Grants
• Lions Club Shade Sail 

Proposal
• Jetty Rd Caravan Park 

Management Options
• Dark Skies Community 

Consultation

 



 



 

 


